
Clerks Report for August 22 

Playing Field:  

The pointing of the wall has been completed. 

There have been several incidents of excessive rubbish being discarded in the playing field during 

August.  

Most of the logs have been removed from behind the fencing, arrangements are being made for the 

accessible areas behind the fence to be strimmed in September.   

The dog waste bin within the Playing Field has been reported to Cornwall Council as it is in need of 

repair / replacement. 

The Playing Field Trust Charity Return has been filed. 

Cemetery: 

The benches have been installed and the plaques have been ordered.   

Issues with the CCTV are ongoing, it is currently not recording so we are unable to play back any 

incidents. It has been suggested that the hard drive may be at fault. We are currently awaiting costs 

for a replacement hard drive. 

We continue to receive a lot of enquiries regarding plot ownership and the updating of the Cemetery 

Records. 

The project to have all the information from the Cemetery books transferred to the computerised 

system is now underway. 

Cornwall Council Community Liaison officer has been contacted regarding the compulsory purchase 

of the land for the Cemetery Extension. 

We have also received several comments on how nice the Cemetery is looking at the moment. 

General: 

Telephone Box: BT have been contacted to arrange the disconnection of the electric. The office has 

been informed this could take up to 12 weeks for BT to arrange. The new owner has been notified 

and the contract for the sale of the telephone box has been drafted.  

Bus Shelter in Fore Street. Following the installation of the new Perspex panels these have been 

drawn over in what appears to be marker pen. Casuals have been asked to clean the area and this 

has been reported to the Police. 

Trelavour Prazey: Investigation on ownership has been chased by the office, were still awaiting a 

response from Cornwall Council.  The seed for the bank has been purchased. 

Public Toilets: Notification of urgent works required to the wallgate handwash unit; engineers will be 

visiting to adjust settings as soon as possible. 

Issues reported to Cornwall Council in August: 

• Leaves in School Lane reported to Cornwall Council. 

• Chased broken post in Gully’s Lane as no action has been taken to date. 

• Footpath 7 overgrown hedges. Vegetation from gardens is beginning to obstruct the path.  

• Dunstan Close to School Lane – Brambles growing across the entrance. 



• Gate locked closed on Footpath 11 

• Fly tipping at the entrance of footpath 4 

• Rubbish on footpath 30 

• Broken post Footpath 23 

• Overgrown hedges Footpath 7 
 
 
 
Several members of the public have been into the office over the past month with various questions 

and issues: 

• Footpaths behind houses in Hall Road in need of cutting back and tidying – Cllr Mrs T 
Edmunds has reported this to Cormac. 

• Parking concerns / speeding in several areas throughout the village. 

• Overgrown verges – Carne Hill to Domellick Corner reported again to Cornwall Council. 

• Church to Menna footpath: Difficulty with using the stile since the wall has been rebuilt – 
Emailed Cllr Cole regarding this. 

• Enquiry about the possibility of having the road markings reinstated – Trelavour Square 

• Footpath Manson to Trelavour Rd, issues with barriers not resolved – Ocean Housing 
chased, emailed CC Cole regarding this. 
 

 
 


